EDITORIAL NOTE.

The principal object of the present publication is to fill what is no doubt a long-felt want, and to provide members with a concise but complete history of the Association, and a record of its activities. It will be obvious that after the lapse of ten years it is not possible to enter into full details, but the Editors venture to hope that the dry bones which are produced in these pages will walk again clothed by the memories of those who took part in the events recorded. At the same time they wish to express their thanks to those gentlemen who have held the office of President from time to time for adding considerably, by their contributions, to the interest of this number.

It is proposed to continue the publication of the Bulletin periodically, and the next number is being planned for January, 1934. Contributions from members, in the form of notes on matters of general interest, such as new climbs or expeditions, are invited.

The President's Reports for 1923 and 1924 were printed and issued in pamphlet form in April, 1924. This pamphlet has not been reprinted, as many of its details are reproduced in this Bulletin, but a few copies still remain in the hands of the Hon. Secretary, and may be had on application.

A suitable spring back binding case of a size to hold several numbers of the Bulletin can be obtained from Messrs. H. P. Pope Ltd., New Street, Birmingham, price 1/9d.

W. O. DUNCAN. E. W. STEEPLE.